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 OFFICER ELECTIONS
 Your ballots must be received 

by Friday, December 11th, 2015.  
No ballots will be allowed to be 

turned in at the Business Meeting.  
Please VOTE.

2015 Officers
President

Robert Shellberg
president@LoneStarCorvetteClub.com

Vice President
Rick Herrick

rherrick946@gmail.com

Treasurer
Sharon Troster

lilbluevette@gmail.com

Competitive Events
Mike Krieger

CorvetteTrackDays@gmail.com

Recreational Events
Curt Troster

Curtis.Troster@xerox.com

Financial Officer
Terri Krieger

lsccfinancialofcr@yahoo.com 

Technical Officer
Bryan Baines

bryan.g.baines@gmail.com

Membership
Glen Averhoff

lsccmembership@yahoo.com

Recording Secretary
Carolyn Atkins

carolyn@atkins-tx.com

Newsletter Editor
Gary Nesta 

lsccnewsletter@yahoo.com

NCM Ambassador
Johnny Downs

ediewoww@aol.com

Public Relations Manager
Linda Shellberg

Irbag@aol.com

Classic Officer 2015 & 2016
John Raiden

jmr863@aol.com
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  Gear

Rick Herrick, LSCC Vice-President

RedLine

Merry Christmas and a very Happy New 
Year! I hope you’re planning on attending 
the LSCC Christmas Party, and the Corvette 
World Texas Strong Toy Run, both on Decem-
ber 5. Those two events in one day is a really 
nice way to start a month of Corvette fun.

This is my last column as Club President, and 
it’s put me in a “remember when?” mood. Be-
ing President, or any Club Officer, is a lot of 
work and a lot of fun. Representing the big-
gest and BEST local Corvette Club in the US 
allowed me to be a part of some amazing ex-
periences: check presentations to the NCM, 
Speedway Children’s Charities, and Rotating 
Charities; induction of LSCC into the One-
Acre Club at the Motorsports Park; a Club 
membership consistently over 1,200 ( we’re 
bigger than 800 cities in Texas! ); celebrating 
the Lone Star Corvette Classic 25-year an-
niversary, and watching that Classic on two 
different television shows; the institution 
of membership pins and Lifetime Member-
ships; and the return of a bigger, better Au-
tocross and HPDE days. All those milestones 
reinforce how far-reaching our activities 
are, and how much Corvette fun is open to 
every member. Most of all, I was privileged 
to work with a fantastic Board and Coordina-
tors. Their willingness to put in long hours 
and determination to always put the best 
interests of LSCC first was an example to me 
every day. 

I look forward in the coming years to volun-
teering and taking part in Club activities; 
I have a shiny new red car to drive, and I’m 
ready to put lots of miles on it. 

The Club has excellent leadership going for-
ward; I have great confidence in the deci-
sions they will make and the direction they 
will take the Club. 

After all, we are the club of “Good Friends, 
Great Cars.” 

See you down the road! 

Robert Shellberg
LSCC President

It is hard to believe that I am approaching the 
end of my 2nd term as your Vice President.  The 
greatest joy of the office is meeting and en-
gaging with so many members.  The year-end 
is a good time to reflect as club activities have 
slowed down.  I am grateful to belong to the 
LSCC.  We say Good Friends and Great Cars.  
That is so true.  The one common denominator 
is we have a Corvette. 

Thanks to all who participated in the Dallas 
Veterans Day Parade!  It was a huge success 
as I have received many positive comments 
from drivers and veterans alike.  Many veter-
ans came from new residential facilities and 
had not ridden in the parade before and were 
quite impressed and a bit overwhelmed.  New 
friendships have been made.  Unfortunately, 
one of the veterans passed away the day after 
the parade.  See the heartwarming words from 
his son in the Veterans Day Pararade section in 
the newsletter. I would like to give a big shout 
out to Jerry McWilliams for telling us how and 
where to get low cost, very attractive signs.  I 
have committed to 70 Vettes for Veterans so 
mark you calendar. For the past several years, 
we have relied on non-member drivers to com-
plete our need.  Insurance restrictions will re-
quire this to be a members only activity.  Please 
save the date 11/11/16 – we’ll need 75 Cor-
vettes.  We need extras on site.  

My hope is that you enjoy the Holiday Party 
and  the holiday season with family and friends.  
Make an early resolution to participate in one 
or  more activities next year.  We can always use 
volunteers.  Make new friends by sitting with 
someone you don’t know at the meeting.  

Please vote for your club officers.  By now you 
have received your ballot and the ballots must 
be received prior to the meeting. January is 
the month to make rotating charity presenta-
tions during our meeting. The presentation 
should last between 3-5 minutes and include 
a 250-300 word description of the charity.  You 
should  email the description as a word docu-
ment to the newsletter editor.  

Our next meeting is at Sneaky Pete’s.  PLEASE 
PLAN TO ATTEND.  

Great Cars, Good Friends

mailto:president%40LoneStarCorvetteClub.com%20?subject=
mailto:rherrick946%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:wayne%40corvettewishes.com%20?subject=
mailto:lilbluevette%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:kpitalo%40sbcglobal.net%20?subject=
mailto:CorvetteTrackDays%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:Curtis.Troster%40xerox.com?subject=
mailto:lsccfinancialofcr%40yahoo.com?subject=
mailto:bryan.g.baines%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:lsccmembership%40yahoo.com%20?subject=
mailto:jmhill64%40gmail.com%20?subject=
mailto:lsccnewsletter%40yahoo.com%20?subject=
mailto:ediewoww%40aol.com%20?subject=
mailto:ryoung%40ix.netcom.com%20?subject=
mailto:jmr863%40aol.com?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/LoneStarCorvetteClassic 
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This month we have some Christmas gift ideas and a 
way to save money on those gifts.

Free Membership

Finally, after two months of promises, all the news on 
free memberships is in this newsletter. See page 4 of 
the Newsletter.

See the perks, including a Corvette store discount, 
along with eligibility rules, and two ways to sign up.

In addition, I will have some sign up forms at the De-
cember meeting.

Christmas Ideas

We all have that person on our shopping list - you 
know the one who seems to have EVERYTHING! Well, 
the NCM has some ideas for you on a unique gift.

If they do not already have a build sheet and window 
sticker for their Corvette, it is the “must have” piece of 
memorabilia! The Museum has them for 1981 to the 
present. It is $90 for both a build sheet and window 
sticker, and members save $15 off that price!

Other gift ideas are Corvette dealer brochures, a Cor-
vette Black Book, or build sheets, window stickers or 
special photos preserved on slate, tempered glass or 

aluminum. Great for any office, garage or man cave!

View all of our offerings online at https://www.cor-
vettemuseum.org/learn/library-archives/build-sheets-
window-stickers/.

Thanks to LSCC Members

Sincere appreciation goes out to all the LSCC members 
that purchased NCM merchandise at the November 
club meeting. This merchandise was sent to us for 
the Sulphur Springs Corvette Show on October 24. It 
rained the entire day, consequently attendance was 
about 25% of what was expected and merchandise 
sales suffered. 

We brought it to the meeting to try to salvage a 
disappointing result and sold more than we did at 
the Corvette show! The NCM thanks all of you for your 
support.

Of course these merchandise offerings would not be 
successful without the help of LSCC volunteers doing 
the selling. The following ignored the rain to work with 
us at the Sulphur Springs show – Linda Shellberg, Kris-
tina Davies, Virginia Herrick and John Raiden. Several 
more members volunteered. If you worked and I left 
you out, I apologize. A bunch of folks helped us set up 
and tear down.

Finally, thanks to Kristina and Phil Davies who did most 
of the selling at the meeting.

For information on anything NCM, please contact 
Johnny Downs, 214/384-8565, 903/564-3069 or ed-
iewoww@aol.com.

N
at

io
n

al CorvetteMuseum
Johnny Downs, LSCC Ambassador

Rick Herrick was presented with the "Silver 
Patrick Henry Medallion"  by the the 
Military Order of World Wars.  This was for all 
the efforts he made to get more WWII and 
Korean Veterans included in the Veterans 
Day Parade in Dallas. LSCC members are 
very proud of you.  Thanks for all you do.

mailto:ediewoww@aol.com
mailto:ediewoww@aol.com
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Curt Troster, Recreational Events Officer

RecreationalEvents
Annual Christmas Party at The Speedway Club at 

Texas Motor Speedway in Fort Worth, Texas  on 
December 5th:   Our annual Club Christmas party will 
be held this year at The Speedway Club at TMS.  Rooms 
are available at the Marriott Hotel right across the street 
from The Speedway Club.   Sign up and find out more 
information on our website.  

Annual Texas Strong Dallas Toy Run starts at Cor-
vette World in Carrollton, Texas  on December 5th:   

The 3rd Annual Texas Strong Dallas Toy Run takes place 
from 8am to 11am on Saturday, December 5th, at Cor-
vette World Dallas. This is a great way to start the day: a 
fun cruise in your ‘Vette, then on to the LSCC Christmas 
Party! Register on the LSCC website.

Allen Rotary Christmas Parade starts at the Allen 
Senior Recreation Center in Allen, Texas  on De-

cember 6th:   This is the 9th year LSCC has participated 
in this charity event. Register on the LSCC website.

Always check out the LSCC Events Calendar for more 
information on these events and others. There are 

always new trips, shows and volunteer opportunities for 
you to take part in.  If you have found a show that you 
like and would be willing to take a group of LSCC mem-
bers with you next time you go, let us know and we will 
add the information to the events calendar.

Markham Jones, Coordinator

In-TownEvents

December is upon us once again and there are more than 
a few Christmas parades and Toys for Tots drives com-
ing up in DFW Metroplex area!  There are also still a few 
get togethers, local shows and other gatherings near you 
to attend.  Don’t forget about the 1st Corvette Show to 
kick off the 2016 show season.  Details about upcoming 
events and other local shows are available at the Shows/
Cruise Nights Listings link and in the member sign up 
calendar pages on the  LSCC Website. Remember to 
check out the members’ only forum page for any shows 
that others may already be attending, or post your plans 
there for others to see and  attend  as well. If you have 
any questions or comments, please email me, Markham 
Jones at LsccCruiseNights@yahoo.com.

Phil Davies, Out-of-Town Events Coordinator

RoadTrips
For those who are new to the Club or have not taken ad-
vantage of the fun times to be had in the Club, let me 
encourage you to sign up for any of the shorter trips. The 
number one advantage to the trips is getting comfort-
able with the LSCC Corvette culture. The day or weekend 
trips offer a reduced sized group with a common goal 
of having fun. Trips are typically geared around a drive, 
either for scenery or a destination, food or a car show. 
No matter what the reason, there will be time for visit-
ing whether it is around meals or the famous “Lot Lizard” 
time of sitting around telling lies--the best time to get to 
know others in the Club. 

http://www.lonestarcorvetteclub.com
mailto:LsccCruiseNights@yahoo.com
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2016 LSCC Officer Candidates’ Biographies

PRESIDENT (2 Candidates)

Rick Herrick - I am about to complete my second term as Vice President and have enjoyed serving the LSCC member-
ship. I recently retired as an Executive Director of UBS after being involved in oil and gas finance and engineering for 
MANY years. Virginia and I have been involved with the Club since 2007 and are Lifetime Members of LSCC, the NCM, 
and NCRS. I have enjoyed the past two years as Vice President and getting to know so many of you members. As your 
VP, I have been involved with the decisions before the LSCC Board, arranging meeting venues, and planning our an-
nual Christmas party. I’ve been pleased to be a member of a board of directors that has seen significant membership 
growth in the Club and been part of a team that has successfully encouraged new member involvement. I volun-
teer for a number of events, including the Lone Star Corvette Classic where I have served the past two years as the 
Volunteer Coordinator. For the past four years, I have been the coordinator for the Dallas Veterans Day Parade. I was 
recently awarded the Silver Patrick Henry Award by the Military Order of World Wars for patriotic service in connection 
with the Veterans Day Parade and other veteran activities. I am also coordinator for the DFW New Car Shows. I have 
participated in car shows, been on short and long trips as a participant and a leader. I am excited about the prospect 
of serving as your President. Given my experience and involvement with LSCC activities, I feel I am well qualified to 
serve in this office. Over the years, we have owned many Corvettes. We currently have a 2016 Stingray coupe and a 
‘64 convertible. 

Mark Benton - Shellie and I are Lifetime Members of the Lone Star Corvette Club. We love the group, the people, 
the activities, and the Corvettes! We have been on many trips and activities with the Club: Vettes and Jets on the Lex, 
Bourne, Sulphur Springs, Halloween in Whitesboro, Allen Christmas Parade, and many local car shows. As a volun-
teer for the Classic as well as other events, I have been presented with many opportunities to meet additional Club 
members and members of other area clubs. My goal is to have more members actively participating in the Club while 
increasing our membership base. Here’s my platform: 

• We should do surveys. There are a lot of you out there – I’d like to hear your ideas. 

o Where would you like our monthly meetings to be held? 

o What do you want to do in this Club? 

• Increase our social media participation (Facebook, Twitter, Periscope, Pinterest). 

• If you volunteer (Classic, Mecum, Good Guys, etc.) the Club should give back in some way. 

• More fun activities! 

About me: I was born in Beaver Falls, Pennsylvania and raised in western Pennsylvania and southeast Ohio. I’m a 
veteran of the US Marines Corps. I own an insurance brokerage with my wife of 23 years, Shellie. We sell insurance to 
contractors in California and Texas. We recently purchased a home in Celina, Texas that is being built. About my Cor-
vettes: I presently drive a 2011 Z06 Carbon Edition. It is number 52 of 250 in Supersonic Blue. I have previously owned 
five other C6 Z06’s. As your President I look forward to a fun and exciting 2016.

You must complete your ballot and return it by mail .  
Ballots must be received by Friday, December 11th, 2015. 

PLEASE VOTE
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VICE PRESIDENT (2 Candidates)

Tony Pittman - My wife Tega got me interested in Corvettes twenty years ago when she encouraged me to test drive 
a 1995 coupe. I have been in love with Corvettes ever since, having moved on to own a 1996 Collector Edition, a 1997 
C5 coupe, and currently a 2007 C6 Z06. In 2009, I learned just how much more there was to the Corvette experience 
beyond the cars when we became members of LSCC after meeting some members of the Club at the monthly Cars 
and Coffee event held in Plano. Since that time, I have thoroughly enjoyed serving and participating in the Corvette 
community. Each year volunteering at the Classic continues to be a major highlight for our family. It’s such a great 
opportunity to make new friends and contribute to both the event’s success as well as to the enjoyment had by LSCC 
members and guests. Last year I had the pleasure of serving as Parking Coordinator for the car show and I will do so 
again this year. It is truly the highlight of the Corvette year for us! My service to the Corvette community also includes 
a two-year term as president of the local affiliate of the International Council of Corvette Clubs (ICCC). Corvette Hall-
of-Famer, Wil Cooksey, serves as its president and his lovely wife Liz serves as treasurer. During my 2012- 2013 term, 
I enjoyed working with Wil, Liz, and the other leaders of the ICCC. Wil and Liz continue to stand as luminaries of the 
Corvette community and I will always value what I learned while working with them. If elected, I pledge to help LSCC 
march boldly into the future by building on the tremendous track record of growth and success we have already 
experienced. In addition, I promise to work on ways to infuse your new ideas and passions into the community. By al-
most any measure, LSCC is on top and is poised to soar to even greater heights. For more about me, including a short 
video on positioning for long-term success, point your favorite browser here: http://getthenext.com/about.

 GH Hodges - Let’s meet in your neighborhood! A primary function of Vice President is to secure Club meeting loca-
tions. With the growth of our meeting attendance over recent years, a real challenge has emerged for finding meeting 
sites that are willing to accommodate our needs (free room, good food, separate checks, allow microphone, adequate 
parking, etc.). I am keenly aware that we have members who live in all parts of the metro area and that each month 
some may have to travel more than others. To alleviate this disproportionate travel burden, I believe the time has 
come to consider venues for which the Club pays for more suitable accommodations. This opens our location op-
tions greatly to include venues in all parts of town. Hopefully, you’ll have many suggestions. I have participated in, 
attended, published about, photographed, or researched every type of activity offered by LSCC. I feel that this all-in 
Club participation has given me a good sense of what the membership likes, what works, and what new activities the 
Club may want to explore. Below are some notable contributions to the Club that have given me a breadth of experi-
ence that is important preparation for executing the office of Vice President: 

	 LSCC Board of Directors 
     • Board Member 

	 LSCC Newsletter Officer 
	      • Published 37 monthly issues of the Newsletter, and was recognized by the National Corvette Museum for  	
	         two consecutive years as 1st and 3rd best newsletter nationally. 
	 Corvette Classic 

   • Created/organized the Treasure Run event for 3 years. 
   • Published 2015 Classic event program. 
   • Created the Classic 25th Anniversary logo for print, event apparel, and trophies. 

	 Membership 
  • Created current Membership application brochure. 

	    • Gaila (yes, we’re a 2-for-1 package deal) conceived and organized the first New Member Mixer, which was 	
	       repeated this year by popular demand. 
	 NCM America’s Sports Car Magazine 

  • Created LSCC Classic advertisement to appear in 2016 issues. 
Veterans Day Parade, 2015 
  • Created LSCC advertisement for the Veterans Day Parade Commemorative Program. 

	 LSCC Road Trips 
  • Frequently designated a caravan group leader. 

http://getthenext.com/about
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A registered pharmacist by profession and a private pilot (instrument/high performance) by avocation, I retired 2005 
at which time Gaila surprised me with our first Corvette. Since then, we have collectively driven nearly 200K miles in 
Corvettes. Our travels became less about getting to places fast and more about how many sights we can enjoy along 
the way. And, they’re always best in a Corvette. Thank you for your consideration. 

TREASURER (1 Candidate)

Sharon Norris - I have been a member of Lone Star Corvette Club since May 2013 and really enjoy the Club and all the 
wonderful members. I have met some of my best friends in the Club. I moved to Rowlett in 2000 from Abilene, Texas. I 
have three grown boys that all have families of their own. They all live in the area. I recently retired from Royse City ISD 
where I was Payroll Coordinator for twelve years. I also worked for Abilene ISD and Rockwall ISD for a total of twenty 
years of school business experience. Prior to that, I worked in public businesses at Pride Refining and West Central 
Texas Council of Governments. I look forward to serving as an officer for Lone Star Corvette Club. 

COMPETITIVE EVENTS OFFICER (1 Candidate)

Dennis Corder - I am a Lifetime Member of LSCC and have been a member of the NCM for eleven years. Those that 
know me know how much I truly enjoy competing in Autocross with the Club. I’ve also done the HPDE events sev-
eral times and road rallies as well. I’m originally from Wichita Falls and held several board positions with my original 
Corvette club there. Now that I have retired, my wife Barbara and I look forward to being able to participate in more 
events with the Club. 

RECREATIONAL EVENTS OFFICER (1 Candidate)

Markham Jones - My wife Kara and I have been members of the LSCC since 2006. We are also members of the NCM. 
For the past four years, I have served as the Cruise Night and In-Town Car Show Display Coordinator for the Club. I 
have previously held officer and board positions in other local Corvette clubs, including President, Secretary, Trea-
surer, board member, web master, and group email administrator. As a Lifetime Member of the Optimist Club Inter-
national, I have served as President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and board member for several local Optimist 
clubs. I have degrees in Psychology and Sociology from Texas A&M University. During my 25+ year tenure with local 
mental health and mental retardation service centers in Texas, primarily as their Quality Management Director, I have 
served in and for their executive management teams and worked directly with their boards to ensure compliance 
with a myriad of State Agency oversight and Federal compliance guidelines, rules and laws. Apart from Corvette-
related activities, I spend the majority of my spare time taking photographs or customizing Hot Wheels and Matchbox 
cars for build contests and/or gravity racing events! 

FINANCIAL OFFICER (1 Candidate)

Terri Krieger - I have held this office for the past eleven months and have enjoyed being on the Board of Directors. I 
have been doing bookkeeping and accounting either full or part time for the past 30 years. I am currently keeping the 
books for a physician in California. I really enjoy working with numbers and was a math teacher for about 20 years. 
I retired from teaching in 20ll. I would appreciate your giving me the opportunity to continue as Financial Officer. I 
enjoy giving back to an organization which has given my husband Mike and me so many good friends and fun times. 
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TECHNICAL OFFICER (1 Candidate)

Joe Hester - Judy and I became active members of the Lone Star Corvette Club in February 2010. I am a recently 
retired banker who worked with regional banks and credit unions providing help and assistance with ATM and Debit 
services in electronic funds transfer. Help and assistance included resolving issues with account settlement, monthly 
reporting, new product implementation, and being available when needed. My experience includes identifying and 
working with resources inside and outside of the bank to resolving issues experienced with electronic funds transfer. 
Areas of responsibilities were centered around customer relations and account management for ATM and Debit card 
processing, Branch transformation, deposit automation, settlement and adjustments. I was the “go to” guy for bank 
clients helping and assisting when needed. My past customer service experience will be an asset with helping the 
Board and Club Members navigate and make good use of the Club’s website. It is my honor to have been nominated 
for the position of Technical Officer. 

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER (1 Candidate)

Glen Averhoff - Although we have lived in Fort Worth since August 2008, Kerrie and I have been members of LSCC 
since April of 2007, when we joined the Club while living in Palestine, Texas. We are Lifetime Members of both LSCC 
and the National Corvette Museum. Kerrie and I have served as group leaders on various Club trips for the past sev-
eral years and enjoy the interaction with other Club members. I have volunteered in various capacities at our Lone 
Star Corvette Classic, the Mecum Auction, the Dallas Auto Show, and have organized our Club’s group participation 
in travelling to the TCA All Car Show in Boerne since 2009. In addition, I have served as the LSCC Coordinator for our 
Club’s volunteer efforts with the Good Guys Lone Star Nationals Rod and Custom Show twice each year since LSCC 
began doing this several years ago. In 2012, I served as LSCC’s Recreational Events Officer. I was elected LSCC Member-
ship Officer in 2015 and would like to continue my work in that regard for one more year. 

RECORDING SECRETARY (1 Candidate)

Carolyn Atkins - My husband Ric and I have been members of LSCC for three years. We drive a Black 2013 Grand 
Sport. We enjoy attending car shows, Club meetings, and out of town trips. I have served as the LSCC Recording Sec-
retary since March 2015. It has been a pleasure and honor to be on the LSCC Board and would appreciate your vote 
to continue in the same capacity for 2016. 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR (1 Candidate)

Gary Nesta - My wife Chris and I have been members of LSCC since 2010. The Club has provided us with many op-
portunities to see places and meet people that we would not have had the chance to do otherwise. I am retired and 
have the time to volunteer for many Club activities which I fully enjoy. Editing the Newsletter the past year has been a 
very rewarding job. It has provided me with a broader view of the Club and given me a greater appreciation of all that 
the Club does for its members, the community, and the charitable organizations we are affiliated with. I appreciate 
the opportunity to being the Newsletter Editor and would welcome the opportunity to serve for another year. 

CLASSIC OFFICER 2017(1 Candidate)

Ron Jones - My wife Pam and I Joined LSCC three years ago in October. We have truly enjoyed the fellowship with 
many of the members, made two Bowling Green runs and several others, and have felt welcomed by all. We are also 
members of NCM. Linda Shellberg and GH Hodges placed my name for consideration for the 2017 Lone Star Classic 
Coordinator. Having done this, I thought I would introduce myself to the membership. I have always been a lover of 
fast and sporty cars. I’ve had cars ranging from a 65 Mustang, 67 Buick Gran Sport, 2007 C6 Corvette Convertible, 
and finally our current 2015 C7 Night Race Blue Corvette convertible to name a few. During my 45+ years in sales 
and management, I’ve held high level positions, both domestically and internationally, that ranged from Director 
to Senior Vice President. My career included stints with corporations with annual sales of $30 million to $1.5 billion. 
My responsibilities with these companies included managing domestic sales teams of 50 to 300 people while also 
establishing international sales and manufacturing operations in Scotland, Ireland, and Switzerland. Having market-
ing responsibility as well, I organized national and global sales meetings that included arranging for transportation, 
lodging, and sales and engineering presentations for 100 to 300 attendees. With my background of management, 
organizational, and people skills, I feel I am well qualified to take on the task of Lone Star Classic Coordinator 2017.
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Sulphur 
Springs 

Corvette 

Classic
October 24th, 2015

By Bob Paton

 

 On Friday, October 23rd four Corvettes and one GMC pickup (hauling NCM merchandise) met in McKinney for the 
drive to Sulphur Springs for the Corvette Classic on Heritage Square.  Light rain was encountered on most of the drive. 
That is, until we got to Hopkins County, and then it really poured.   We all drove on, although at a much slower pace 
than usual for our group.  At the Hampton Inn in Sulphur Springs we met up with other LSCC members who brought 
eight more Corvettes to the show.  Following a brief “Lot Lizard” party held in the lobby of the Hampton Inn, most of 
the group attended the Friday night dinner at the Sulphur Springs Country Club, where we enjoyed the company 
of other Corvette enthusiasts and the hospitality of the Sulphur Springs Corvette Club.  Did I mention that Johnny 
Downs, LSCC member and Chairman of the Board of the National Corvette Museum, was the featured speaker for the 
evening?  Johnny talked about the NCM, providing details that many had never heard before and of course, encourag-
ing nonmembers of the NCM to join.  After dinner there was another round of Lot Lizarding back at the hotel while 
watching game 6 of the ALCS between the Kansas City Royals and the Toronto Blue Jays.  Saturday morning we drove 
through a light rain to Heritage Square for the Corvette Show. The rain continued off and on for most of the day and 
had an adverse effect on show participation – only about 70 out of 200 registered Corvettes were present.  LSCC had 
twelve out of thirty-six Corvettes present.  The Sulphur Springs Corvette Club had a large tent set up on the square for 
registration and where participants could gather out of the rain. There was also enough room for the National Corvette 
Museum sale table, manned by many of the LSCC members (a great way to volunteer, much less stay dry too).   Due 
to the weather, it was impossible to open up our Corvettes, so judging had to be difficult for the host club members.  
Even so, seven out of twelve LSCC members present won awards.  

	 Gaye Sturgill and Monty Stephens - 2nd Place C4 Convertible

	 Kara and Markham Jones – 1st Place C4 Coupe

	 John Glennie – 2nd Place C5 Coupe

	 John and Rebecca Raiden – 3rd Place C6 Convertible

	 Robert and Linda Shellberg – 3rd Place C7 Coupe

	 Rick and Virginia Herrick – 2nd Place C7 Coupe

	 Bob Paton – 3rd Place SIC Coupe

This is a great show with a terrific host club.  Make sure to write this show on your list of events to attend next year.
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Dallas Veterans Day Parade
November 11,2015

Thousands of people lined downtown Dallas streets Wednesday to watch the annual Veterans Day parade and say 

thank you.

Dozens of different groups marched in the parade, including local high school students who one day hope to have 

military careers, veterans of foreign wars who fought and sacrificed for freedom and family members of fallen ser-

vice members who proudly held up photos of their loved ones to keep their memories alive.

LSCC had 75 corvettes escorting 75 WWII, Korean and Vietnam Veterans in the parade.  Tremendous support from 

the club members!  Thanks to Rick Herrick for doing such a great job in coordinating veterans and LSCC members to 

make this truly a day to remember.
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Markham Jones received a phone call from Joe Picardo’s son to tell him that Joe, a veteran who rode with Markham 
in the parade passed away.  Joe’s son thanked all of us at LSCC for making his Veterans Day experience such a great 
moment.  Joe’s son relayed the following message:

“Joe got sick last Wednesday night, I mention this because Wednesday was his big day. He was honored in the 
Dallas Veteran’s Day Parade. He talked about it for weeks. He drove on the Parade route in his corvette escort 
with his name plastered all over it. He told me how surreal it felt having thousands of people standing wav-
ing and cheering for him. My sisters and I now think this was more than a Veteran’s Day Parade for him.  Who 
wouldn’t like to leave this world with thousands of people giving you a standing ovation?  He deserved it!!!! “

Mike Krieger shares this note about the Veteran he escorted:

Lieutenant Loree Griffin, 92 years young, lives at the Texas Masonic Retirement Center in Arlington.  This parade was 
her first trip to downtown Dallas.  She had many questions about the building, including the Sixth Floor Museum.  The 
best part of the parade was just as we entered the reviewing stands, one of the parade officials leaned over to her, 
snapped a brisk salute and said, “Lieutenant Loree, you’re still a beauty”.... she said “ that made my day” and was still 
smiling when I dropped her off at the center.
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Road trip to Ron Fellows Driving School
By Mike Krieger

With great anticipation, six members of LSCC have been waiting for October 28th and 29th to begin the Ron Fellows 
Driving School at Spring Mountain in Pahrump, NV.   Rick Herrick, John and Suzanna Main, and Chris and Gabe Sor-
rells took to the air from DFW to Las Vegas then finished off the trip with a short rental car ride.  Phil Key, Dave and 
Anne Sandford and I made use of our new C7’s and opted to see some country along the way to Pahrump.  

My first night’s stay was in Albuquerque.   I arrived early so I headed over to the Unser Family Racing Museum to kill 
some time.  What a bargain, 6 bucks for old farts, $10 for the not so old.  The Unser name in racing history started 
one generation before Al and Bobby made “Unser” a household name to race fans.  It was the prior generation of 
relatives that got the Unser name in the race almanacs by competing in the Pikes Peak hill climb race, the second 
oldest car racing event in the USA.  If you ever have a couple of extra hours to kill the next time you find yourself 
in Albuquerque, I highly recommend spending them wandering through the two buildings of the Unser Racing 
Museum.

Phil and I met up in Flagstaff and drove on to Spring Mountain by way of the longest existing section of Route 66 
and a quick stop at Hoover Dam.  We arrived at the school about 5:00 where we met Dave and Anne at the registra-
tion desk.  We collected the keys to our condos and agendas for our two day stay at the country club.  The next day 
started with breakfast in the 8,000 sq. ft. clubhouse at 6:45 and followed by getting goodie bags.  Then we were off 
to class for a prompt 8:00 start time.  Rick Malone, the schools head instructor gave many of our classes on perfor-
mance driving theory along with making sure everything ran on time…..down to the second!

Day 1; alternating classroom time with behind the wheel driving exercises; braking, shifting, steering and most 
important where to be looking when entering corners.  Then back to the clubhouse for lunch followed by more 
classroom and driving time.

Day 2; we broke up into several driving groups predicated on the instructors evaluations of our driving on day one.  
All of day two was lead and follow track time mixed in with more technical classroom lectures.  The speed on the 
track was only limited by your ability to precisely follow the instructors lines around the track.  If you kept your lines 
neat and tidy, the instructor would give you plenty of room to use all the ponies under your right foot! 

So in a nut shell, here’s the bottom line; if you have taken delivery of a new C7 in the last 12 months or are get-
ting serious about buying a new one, by all means plan on calling the Ron Fellows School.  Speak to Darci Bolen @ 
800.391.6891 and she will walk you through registering for the GM subsidized school.  Take it from any of the 6 of us 
who attended, the instructors are “TOP NOTCH” and the pace is geared for those who don’t have a clue on operating 
a C7 in the wet or dry, for those who think they know, but really haven’t a clue, and to those who may be spending a 
few days each month at a track.  Everyone will take away a positive learning experience from this school.  This is one 
item that you shouldn’t give a second thought about……”JUST DO IT”!   

Should you be driving home from the school, I would recommend taking a little extra time on your return trip.  I left 
right after class on the last school day and drove to Saint George Utah, about 3 hours north on I15.  The next morn-
ing I drove across the south end of Zion National Park, through Kanab and Page, then took Hwy 160 to Hwy 163 
through Monument Valley and back to Albuquerque.  This awe-
some drive will give you just a taste of Mother Nature’s best work.  
Southern Utah and northern Arizona have always been some of my 
favorite travel spots in the lower 48…..ENJOY.

http://www.springmountainmotorsports.com/driving-schools/corvette-performance-driving-schools
http://www.springmountainmotorsports.com/driving-schools/corvette-performance-driving-schools
http://s147.photobucket.com/user/hisvett/slideshow/2015%20Spring%20Mountain%20Trip/Unser%20Racing%20Museum
http://s147.photobucket.com/user/hisvett/slideshow/2015%20Spring%20Mountain%20Trip/Unser%20Racing%20Museum
http://s147.photobucket.com/user/hisvett/media/2015%20Spring%20Mountain%20Trip/route66map.gif.html
http://www.theroadwanderer.net/RT66seligman.htm
http://s147.photobucket.com/user/hisvett/slideshow/2015%20Spring%20Mountain%20Trip/Hoover%20Dam
http://s147.photobucket.com/user/hisvett/slideshow/2015%20Spring%20Mountain%20Trip/Trip%20home%20from%20Spring%20Mountain
http://www.visitutah.com/places-to-go/most-visited-parks/


   Lone Star Corvette Club Newsletter - December 2015  -  Page 22 



   Lone Star Corvette Club Newsletter - December 2015  -  Page 23 

Metroplex Corvettes Club of North Texas

1st Annual Car Show Benefit 

McKinney, TX   

October 17, 2015

By Phil Pitalo

Saturday, October 17th, Lone Star Corvette Club (LSCC) members Mark Benton, Tweety Berg, Jim Cunningham, 
and Phil Pitalo, accompanied by former LSCC member Sam Karr, traveled to the Boston’s Gourmet Pizza in McKinney TX 
to attend the 2015 1st Annual Car Show Benefit with a total of  32 car, truck and cycle classes. Some of our LSCC members 
are also members of the Texoma Area Corvettes (TAC) and North Texas Corvettes For Fun (NTCFF) sister organizations. 
In addition, LSCC members Dennis and Barbara Corder and NTCFF member Tim Manly were present to view the entries 
of the car show.

Our group enjoyed great friendship, food, and entertainment. We had the pleasure of displaying our cars for the 
public and competing with over 100+ vehicles. This show was judged by Metroplex Corvettes of North Texas (MCNT). 
Trophies were awarded to Registered Participants based on a fair and unbiased MCNT Voting System. The winning re-
sults are as follows. From LSCC:  Mark Benton won a Class Winner Award in the C6 Class. Tweety Berg took First Place in 
the C7 Class. Jim Cunningham took First Place in the 2010 and Newer Class. Phil Pitalo took First Place in the C6 Class. 
Tweety Berg also won the 50/50 Raffle and donated the money back to MCNT.

Congratulations to these winners. We look forward to the 2nd Annual Car Show Benefit in 2016 and hope that 
more LSCC members will join us.

All of the proceeds from the car show were donated to help Minnie’s Food Pantry as they provide free healthy 
meals for people in the community.
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CORVETTE FEATURED IN DORITOS COMMERCIAL 
COMPETITION ENTRY

When watching your favorite tv shows, movies or commercials, few vehicles garner a double-take or draw 
your attention quite like the Corvette. Such is the case for Michael Brown’s entry in the Doritos Crash the 
Super Bowl commercial competition. Brown, a Lifetime Museum Member, is a filmmaker from Arlington, TX 
and a Corvette collector, with 14 models in his personal collection. When he heard that this year would be 
the 10th and final year for Doritos’ Super Bowl commercial competition, he knew he had to enter.

Historically, the Doritos commercials have been quirky. “The big deal is the crunch sound,” said Brown. “They 
provide a tool kit with graphics and recordings of the crunch. We just had to ask ourselves, ‘how can we play 
off the loudness of the chips?’” Brown’s creative juices started flowing – loud Doritos crunch – loud Corvette.  
“I first thought of the tagline ‘Deliciously Noisy’ and then started backing into my idea that way. And there 
had to be a twist at the end,” Brown shared. “We also wanted to put as much quality into the production as 
possible.”

Brown used one of his own Corvettes for the shoot, a 1967 Big Block 427.  “We wanted a nice, quiet, tree-
lined residential neighborhood to film,” Brown said. “Arlington, TX where we live fits the bill. When I con-
tacted the City Manager to inquire about filming, his question was ‘what can we do to help?’ The city really 
wants to promote Arlington as being filmmaker-friendly. We used a four-block stretch, city works blocked it 
off for us. It really worked out well to create an authentic backdrop.”

 

Being driven by ‘nerd’ actor Shane Baker, the car was the center piece of an international commercial com-
petition for Doritos. The winning spot will be shown during February’s Super Bowl.

The competition is open to anyone, and videos can be submitted on crashthesuperbowl.doritos.com. “We 
shot this on Tuesday [November 3] for about 5-6 hours, it took two days to put together, uploaded it on 
Thursday and it took about 24 hours to go live on their website. It is open for viewing now. The views draw 
attention, you can rate the videos and the better videos rise in popularity to advance to the next round,” 
said Brown.

Go to www.crashthesuperbowl.doritos.com and use the search icon for “Deliciously 
Noisy”.  Then use the Rate icon to “vote”.  

Read the whole article at www.corvettemuseum.org/corvette-featured-in-doritos-
commercial-competition-entry/

http://crashthesuperbowl.doritos.com/
http://www.crashthesuperbowl.doritos.com
http://http://www.corvettemuseum.org/corvette-featured-in-doritos-commercial-competition-entry/
http://http://www.corvettemuseum.org/corvette-featured-in-doritos-commercial-competition-entry/
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2016 Printed Directory Goes to Press Soon!
Will You Be Included?

By Glen Averhoff, Membership Officer

The 2016 LSCC Membership Directory will be generated, printed and mailed to all active members during the 1st 
quarter of 2016. So, as we approach the end of the 2015 calendar year, it is highly recommended that members re-
view all of the pages of their membership information to ensure it is up-to-date.

Did you add another Vette to your stable? Did you trade Vettes? Is your birthday correct? Is your home mailing ad-
dress correct? Are your phone numbers correct? Is your email address correct? If you have a Couple/Family mem-
bership, is your additional member and children (under the age of 18) listed? If you are the additional (Secondary) 
member, log into the secure LSCC website with your own member-id and password, and then review and revise your 
own information. 

IF YOU NEED YOUR USER ID AND PASSWORD INFORMATION, PLEASE EMAIL ME AT 
LSCCMembership@yahoo.com

Check your BIRTHDAY here.

CRITICAL Item for the Membership Directory Page

Click on the VISIBILITY drop down box, and choose your desired level of visibility for the  
PRINTED Membership Directory.  
This box determines whether you are in or out of the directory.
Important: After updating information, click on the SAVE button.

Deadline:December 31, 2015

Click on Member Login on 
the LSCC website.
Enter your User Name 
and Password

Once you have logged in, YOUR NAME 
will appear here next to a RED DOT with 
a down arrow. CLICK on the RED DOT to 
see a menu. Then CLICK on PROFILE.

Select each of the 4 topics in the Personal Info box, and be 
sure all of your information is current and correct.
Important: After updating information on ANY page, 
CLICK on the SAVE button near the bottom of the page.

JohnDoe@email.com
972-555-5555
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More events, more parties, MORE FUN! 
Friday May 20th 

 Autocross  
 Tour the Bureau of Engraving & Printing 
 Sponsor & Vendor Displays  
 Free Road Course Driving Seminars 
 Activity To Be Determined 

Saturday May 21th 
 “Top 50” Show N Shine & Judged Car Shows 
 Sponsor & Vendor Displays  
 Dinner 
 Awards, Live & Silent Auctions, Poker Night 

Sunday May 22th 
Track Day at Texas Motor Speedway 
 Road Course 
 Oval Track 

Lone Star Corvette Club 
Good Friends, Great Cars 

www.LoneStarCorvetteClub.com 

The 2016 Lone Star Corvette Classic 
Benefiting: National Corvette Museum, Speedway Children’s Charities, and the LSCC Rotating Charity 

FORT WORTH, TEXAS 

TEXAS MOTOR SPEEDWAY MAY 20—22, 2016 

Save the dateS 

Register online: www.LoneStarCorvetteClub.com/Classic2016 

V1 09-29-15 
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Most of us have more blessings than we can count at this Holi-
day Season.  However, not everyone is so fortunate. Perhaps 
there are some of you who can make a difference.  I’m talking 
about helping our veterans of recent conflicts.  Many are un-
employed or underemployed and are struggling with family 
relationships.  If you are aware of employment opportunities, 
let me know and I can pass that information on the Defenders 
of Freedom, our most recent Rotating Charity recipient.
Holiday Blessings,
Rick Herrick

2015 Recreational Events Schedule

Welcome New Members

Bob Burke and Melinda McMahan

Bob and Nancy Costa

Doug Felix

Jim and Connie Hamel

Keith and Diana Libby

Stephen and Lina Livens

Pappy McIntire

James McNatt

Ken and Anne Nelson

Pon Vannaraj and Judy Truong

Viking and Gina Johnsen

Eileen Culhane

Paula Mann

Georgia Smith

Membership Milestones

Date Event
Online 
Signup Location Trip Coordinator

Dec 5 3rd Annual Texas Strong Dallas Toy Run Yes Dallas, TX Robert Shellberg
Dec 5 LSCC Christmas Party at Speedway Club Yes TMS in Fort Worth, TX
Dec 6 Allen Rotary Christmas Parade Yes Allen, TX Phil Pitalo

Photo contributions courtesy of 
Markham Jones, Rick Herrick, GH 
Hodges, Bob Paton, Tom Chapman and 
Mike Krieger.

2015 Coordinators
Drag Racing
Martha Kaus

(972) 524-7333
yikes2000ss@aol.com

Autocross
John Slaughter
(972) 636-9227

jrs@slaughterfamily.com

Out-Of-Town Events
Phil Davies

pkdavies@verizon.net

Open Road Racing
Mike Black

mfb817@yahoo.com

HPDE Days
Mike Krieger

CorvetteTrackDays@gmail.com

Cruise Nights &
In-Town Car Displays

Markham Jones
LSCCCruiseNights@yahoo.com

Autorama/Chevy Expo
Robert Shellberg
lrbag@aol.com

NCRS
Hugh Preacher
(214) 334-4881

hughjpreacher@aol.com

Dallas New Car Show
Allen Kaus

(972) 467-0271
kaus11503@aol.com

Scholarship Committee
Laura Satterfield

icucorvette02@swbell.net

Raffle
Rick & Rita Hazen
rickritah@aol.com

Merchandise
Martha Kaus

(972) 524-7333
yikes2000ss@aol.com

Club Liaisons

Classic Chevrolet
Craig Satterfield

icucorvette02j@swbell.net

Texas Motor Speedway
Tom Snodgrass (214) 341-5065

tomsnodgrass@fas.com
If you would like to help in any 
of the above areas or have ideas 
relating to that area, please 
contact the designated coordi-
nator.

NONE

mailto:yikes2000ss%40aol.com%20?subject=
mailto:jrs%40slaughterfamily.com%20?subject=
mailto:pkdavies%40verizon.net%20?subject=
mailto:mfb817%40yahoo.com%20?subject=
mailto:CorvetteTrackDays%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:hisvett%401scom.net%20?subject=
mailto:LSCCCruiseNights%40yahoo.com%20?subject=
mailto:lrbag%40aol.com%20?subject=
mailto:hughjpreacher%40aol.com?subject=
mailto:kaus11503%40aol.com%20?subject=
mailto:icucorvette02%40swbell.net%20?subject=
mailto:rickritah@aol.com
mailto:kenai574%40yahoo.com%20?subject=
mailto:yikes2000ss%40aol.com%20?subject=
mailto:icucorvette02j%40swbell.net%20?subject=
mailto:tomsnodgrass%40fas.com%20?subject=
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MEMBERS BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

Lone Star Corvette Club

Sneaky Pete’s, Lewisville, Texas

November 14, 2015

Robert Shellberg, President called the business meeting 
of the Lone Star Corvette Club to order at 12:16 p.m.  

Robert introduced the LSCC 2015 officers:

Robert Shellberg, President				  

Rick Herrick, Vice-President

Terri Krieger, Financial Officer			 

Sharon Troster, Treasurer

Glen Averhoff, Membership Officer

Bryan Baines, Technical Officer

Mike Krieger, Competitive Events Officer

Curt Troster, Recreational Events Officer

Carolyn Atkins, Recording Secretary

Gary Nesta, Newsletter Officer

John Raiden, 2015-2016 Classic Officer

Johnny Downs, NCM Ambassador

Craig Satterfield, Classic Chevrolet Liaison 

Linda Shellberg, Public Relations Manager

Robert Shellberg, President, thanked Rick Herrick for the 
successful Veteran’s Day Parade.

Carolyn Atkins, Recording Secretary, requested a motion 
to approve the October Business meeting minutes as 
published in the November newsletter.  A motion was 
made, seconded and approved without discussion.  

Terri Krieger, Financial Officer, reported the following 
balances:

Checking Account:  $47,081.70	

Savings Account:  $25,280.28	

A motion was made, seconded and approved without 
discussion.

Glen Averhoff, Membership Officer, reported LSCC has1, 
219 members and 647 memberships as of November 
1, 2015. A motion was made, seconded and approved 
without discussion for all new members listed in the 
November newsletter.  Eight new members/guests 
introduced themselves.  Glen asked all LSCC members 
to make sure their information is updated.  A new LSCC 
Membership Directory will be printed in 2016.  The 
Directory will include photos of club merchandise that 
can be purchased at meetings and also an In Memoriam 
page.  Please let Glen know if you have someone that 
needs to be added to this page.

Glen shared Good Guys thank you note.

Robert asked all LSCC members with birthdays in 
November to stand and we all sang Happy Birthday to 
them.

Tom Snodgrass informed the LSCC members that the 
mailing of the ballots will be by a 3rd party.  All votes will 
be done by mail.  Tom then explained the requirements 
to be an officer.  You must have been an LSCC member 
for one year to be an officer.  Tom opened the floor for 
officer nominations.  

Robert Shellberg, President, informed the LSCC mem-
bers of the Santa Toy Run that will be at Corvette World.  
More information will be posted on the LSCC website 
soon.

With no further business to discuss, the Business meet-
ing was adjourned at 12:34 p.m.

Carolyn Atkins, Recording Secretary

For theRecord
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DECEMBER 2015 EVENTS CALENDAR

Sunday Monday T uesday W ednesday T hursday Friday Saturday
5

3rd Annual 
Texas Strong 
Dallas Toy Run

LSCC Christmas 
Party At TMS

6 12

2015 Allen 
Rotary 
Christmas 
Parade

LSCC Monthly 
Meeting

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31 1 2

7 8 9 10 11

29 30 1 2 3 4
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EVERYTHING for GM Muscle Cars,
Classic Cars & Corvettes

 
Plano, Texas   214-632-2270

•	 Multiple National Awards, Magazine Features & Covers

•	 Full or Partial Resto-Mod Builds, NCRS & Concours  
Restorations

•	 2 & 4 Wheel Disc Brake Conversions and Parts

•	 Power Steering Conversions

•	 Auto OD and Manual Transmission Conversions

•	 Air Conditioning Conversions

•	 Engine Parts, Mods & Complete Builds

•	 Chassis & Suspension

•	 Interior & Paint

CarrsCorvettesAndCustoms.com

We do it all...AND do it right the first time!



   Lone Star Corvette Club Newsletter - December 2015  -  Page 32 



   Lone Star Corvette Club Newsletter - December 2015  -  Page 33 

(972) 446-8388
1810 North I-35E 

CarrolltoWn, TX 75006

Monthly Service Special

Click here for details.

Are you interested in advertising in the official 
publication of the Lone Star Corvette Club, one of the 
largest Corvette clubs in the United States?

Send inquiries to: LSCCNewsletter@yahoo.com 

Classified Line Advertising...
Members: Free
Non-members: 3 lines for $10 per month (Space permitting)

Lone Star
Corvette Club

Newsletter

1/4
Page

1 Month	 $ 36

6 Months	 $178

1 Year	 $315

1/2
Page

1 Month	 $ 56

6 Months	 $280

1 Year	 $495

Full
Page

1 Month	 $100

6 Months	 $433

1 Year	 $765

1 Month	 $ 20

6 Months	 $102

1 Year	 $180

1/8

To advertise in...

10/1/12

http://www.corvetteworlddallas.com/web/specials/service/
mailto:LSCCNewsletter%40yahoo.com?subject=
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Classified ads are a free service for LSCC 
members and are subject to space avail-
ability. Ads may not be used for com-
mercial advertising. Ads will run for three 
months and may be renewed or cancelled 
by contacting the editor.  

FOR SALE	 1/15*

2014 Charcoal Grey Coupe with Red 
leather seats. 7-Speed Manual. Low 
Serial Number. Optional Wheels, Red 
brake rotors, Optional Exhaust, Glass 
Roof. Mileage..5,175 	 Price...$52,900
Need to sell due to health issues.

Bob Redmon...972-890-5146

FOR SALE	 5/15*

1 9 9 0  Z R - 1   Red on Red, both tops, 
original wheels, tires and wheel 
weights, 17,xxx miles. A top-drawer 
Corvette that has earned top marks 
in NCRS judging; Top Flight(97.6) at 
2009 Texas Regional, Top Flight(98.4) 
at 2012 Texas Regional, PV at 2012 
Florida Regional, Top Flight(98.6) at 
2013 Hampton, Va National, McLellan 
Award at 2013 National.  All common 
issues resolved(‘94 Delphi injectors 
from Fuel Injection Connection, 
clutch master and slave rebuilt by 
Power Torque Systems, NOS oil 
cooler lines installed, radio and CD 
rebuilt by Dr. Don’s).  Comes with all 
documentation and materials used 
for judging, including pizza box, 
wheel lock bag , spare tire bag and 
other hard to find items. Negligible 
delamination on windshield. Car sold 
as it was judged.  Need to sell for new 
project.                                Asking $32,500.  
Jim at vettn71@aol.com  or 
214-912-9577(voice or text).

FOR SALE	 10/14*

1969 Convertible, Monza Red/Red 
Leather. Not your typical C3, all origi-
nal/numbers matching drive train, re-
cent body on restoration incl engine/
trans rebuild, 427/390hp, 4 speed, 
factory AC, new RWL Goodyear bias 
ply tires, transistor ignition, factory 
side pipes (not original), PS, PB, PW, 
tilt-tele, AM/FM, hard top, very special 
car $57,500.	 214/457-5940

 denjamo@sbcglobal.net

FOR SALE	 9/14nm

1985  Z51 Coupe,   32,142 orig miles.   
350ci/238 hp automatic.  Interior like
new, wood panel adders.  Chassis
original & clean. Power door 
locks, windows, seats and 
side mirrors. Glass top, cruise,
tilt, A/C, AM/FM stereo.   $12,900 

Dalton Davis 320-333-9290
email metdavis@aol.com

FOR SALE	 7/14*

4 Stock C4 LT1 Rims for 94-96 Cor-
vettes. Asking $600, or Best Offer.
Rene P Evangelista Day 972-655-0265

Evening 817-718-5993

FOR SALE	 11/15

1970 Convertible, Monza Red/Black
41K miles.  LT1(350 cu. in. / 300 bhp), 
automatic.  Black convertible soft top 
with matching white hard top.  CHar-
coal leather seats.  Great tires( BF 
Goodrich G Force).  Clean Texas title.  
Very clean car, well kept and drives 
great.   Asking:   $13,500.
Contact Chance Wimberly : 
              cwimber@gmail.com

Continued on Page ..35 

ClassifiedAds

FOR SALE  	 7/15

C6 Chrome Battery Cover- From Cre-
ative Engine Covers. Great add-on 
for car shows.  No Bolts or screws re-

FOR SALE  	 7/15

2007 Black Coupe- Black w/black  
leather interior, heated seats, nav, pre-
mium chrome wheels.  My wife bought 
it for my 65th birthday and I am not 
driving it anymore. Only 37,928 miles.
Asking $27,900.
Call David @ 214-417-8455 or email at
David.taylor14@verizon.net

FOR SALE  	 8/15

C6 Wolf brand fleece- lined car cover 
with storage bag.
Best Offer.
Call Robert @ 972-523-3125

FOR SALE  	 8/15

Tires - Front 245 40 ZR18 and Back 
285 35 ZR19.  Came off 2010 Corvette.  
Asking $200.00 or Best Offer.
Call Sharon @ 214-793-2371

FOR SALE	 7/15*

Dana Forrester Prints... Profession-
ally Framed - LSCC commissioned 
5 Generations - artist’s proof;  C-5R 
“The Last Lap Lounge” - artist’s proof;  
Sebring Hurricane 10/200;  Caravan 
Stop 66/1000.
$100 each.
Contact Sully @ 469-323-2921

mailto:metdavis%40aol.com?subject=
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FOR SALE	 11/15*

2005 - OEM C-5 mufflers and pipes.  
Were on the car for approximately 
1500 miles.  Great condition.  Sealed 
in plastic since they were removed 
from the car.  Tips are included.
Asking $750.00
Call 940-262-0370.

FOR SALE	 8/15

2007 Indianapolis Pace Car 
Convertible - Atomic Orange, special 
interior logo on seat backs, with 6 
speed manual and all power options. 
#144 of 500 built. Orginal owners.  
Excellent condition. It has 24,000 
miles.
Priced at $32,500.00.
Contact John at 940-736-8607 or 
email at johnhartnorj@gmail.com

FOR SALE	 7/15*

2007 Ron Fellows ALMS GT1 Cham-
pion Edition - The first signed lim-
ited edition in Corvette history, this 
artic white Z06 is #174 of only 399 
produced.  Signed and numbered by 
Ron Fellows, the car has unique inte-
rior trim.  Also included are original 
window sticker, letter of authenticity 
and mathcing travel bag.   In excellent 
condition, with almost new Michelin 
tires. It has 40,213 miles.  Priced at 
only $44,900.00.             Contact Johnny 
@  214-384-8565

ClassifiedAds FOR SALE  	 3/15

1974 Corvette Convertible - Yellow, 
all original, with factory matching 
numbers and air.  86,500 miles.
Asking $15,000.
John Hyde @ 817-729-5335

 Continued from Page ..34

FOR SALE                                               3/15*

2000 CorvetteCoupe - Torch Red/
Torch Red leather, 5.7 liter with 6 
speed manual, 2 Targa Tops, 12 CD 
player, memory seats, Heads Up 
Display and more.  19,300 miles.                                      
$27,000. 
Contact Bob Vaughan @ 972-841-
4133

 

WANTED	 7/15*

Corvette 1954 thru 1972 and 2005 
and newer - No projects.  Only com-
plete cars.
Contact Don @ 214-613-6900 or 
don@av.usa.net

FOR SALE  	 11/15

2010  ZR1- 3ZR interior; the paint and 
interior are in excellent condition; no 
damage or cracks in the leather seats; 
never tracked, non-smoker, always 
garaged, clean AutoCheck Report(no 
accidents). No mods on this car. I rate 
this car a 10. Comes with a clear Texas 
title and both keys. Ready to drive any-
where. Mileage is 14,583. No trades. 
Asking $63,495 OBO.
Contact Gordonat 214-908-5264 or 
email at ggraves427@aol.com
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